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Worship Commission Meeting January 26, 2015

Attendance: Fr. David Mowry, Tom Kaiser, Mary Pat Vanderlaan, Lisa Grisolia, Dave

McCaffrey, George Loss, Lucy Milar, Mary Lou Rafferty, Peg Cello, Tom Hanik.

Faith Sharing: We read from Colossians, Chapter 3. St. Paul reminds us that we must seek what is above, to put to death the parts of us that are earthly – to stop lying to one another, since we have already taken off the old self. As God’s chosen ones, we know how we are to act, with patience, compassion, kindness… 

Minutes: December minutes approved, with one correction – This is the Year of Consecrated Life.

Parish Council: Fr. David reported that most conversation was around Leadership Night. Dr.

Healy Office of Family Ministry will be speaking – plus each ministry should be prepared to

report out. Leadership Meeting Monday February 9 at 7:00.

Year of Family: Subgroup (Tom and MPTV met). MP had provided a whitepaper of ideas, and tried to capture and build on the other recommendation of the subgroup’s articles. These ideas included ideas about what the church teaches about family; what the bishops across the world are considering at the Synod, different prayers or novenas we might consider promoting. There was a good discussion, including the concept of publishing “what are we thankful for…” and another idea about “Charity begins at home”- about having children do acts of charity and have parishioners match their acts with a donation to a charity. We agreed that what we do should be consistent with our mission as a commission, and that other items can be shared with the other commissions for them to implement, including the idea of Charity begins at home. We need to focus on the liturgy and prayer as our major role.

The Prayer for the Family of Pope Francis was shared and we agreed that we recommend

making copies and praying this at Mass. Mary Lou agreed to take the lead. We recommended that on the other side of the prayer card that we include the prayer for “Consecrated Life”.

Father David will check with Father Tom. We will need the ushers to replenish the cards.

We discussed about having articles that would be “prayer starters”- we could also include in the monthly newsletter. For example, we could recommend special prayers in relation to a monthly theme such as a special Mass where married couples could come to renew their Marriage vows.

George agreed to do an article on Marriage to be submitted to Mary Pat and Father David by

2/4. The Subcommittee will meet to develop a possible theme for an article for each month.

Liturgical Training: Set for 2/14 and 17. Need to reiterate the importance of dress code. Also

to reiterate the procedure for taking hosts – profound bow or genuflection – as this is to say in a very revenant way, “hello” or “goodbye” to our Lord Jesus. Need to be sure new ministers are comfortable with their role- practice with the Lector’s Workbook and that they practice ahead of time.

Miscellaneous: Discussed how to rope off large groups of people in Church. Dave M will

check out options that are appropriate to the decorum of the church and Father David will check with Jeff.

There will be a special program for the Eastern Deanery of Du Page on March 7 – An Institute day for all Liturgical Ministers and Father Fraggammini will be there. All are welcome and encouraged to attend.

Recap of Christmas: Plunkett Hall was full – Chairs on angle did not work well for

distribution of Communion. Was standing room only and quite warm. Church and Chapel

beautiful. Ushers did a great job directing people...

Father David closed the meeting with a blessing. Meeting adjourned at 9:00 PM.

Next WC meeting is scheduled for February 16 but since it is a Holiday we will meet on

February 23 at 7:00 PM.
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